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Tena koutou katoa – Greetings to you all
School Roll: 130

FAREWELL
Last week we farewelled Logan Gibson from
Totara class. We wish Logan and his family all the
best with their move to Australia.

STUDENT BEHAVIOUR
This term we have had a small number of students
pushing the boundaries regarding their behaviour
where they are not following some of our POWER
values, especially the important value ‘respect’.
Rest assured, our whole staff is working extremely
hard with these students and their families to turn
this behaviour around.
We are presently working on strategies to help all
students and will be updating our management
systems to hopefully negate any unacceptable
behaviour leading into Term 3.
To help support our staff, could you please discuss
with your children over the holidays the
importance of displaying exemplary behaviour at
school. For example, what type of language is
unacceptable, showing respect for staff and
fellow students, and the importance of having
self-control.
Thank you for your assistance with this.

MID-TERM REPORTS
These reports will be sent home on Friday. Please
take the time to go over the report with your
child/children, especially the ‘key competencies’
and the ‘next learning steps’.
We will not be holding family conferences in Term
3, so if you need to discuss any aspect of the
report with your child’s teacher, please arrange a
suitable time to do this.

ARIA ORIENTEERING
Congratulations to Caitlin Anselmi & Kayla Tyler
who came 5th= in the year 5-6 individual section
and the 'Clippers' who came 2nd in the Year 5-6
Teams section, well done to this team of Kayla
Tyler, Grayson Telfer, Thomas Corley, Petra Lincoln,
Eden Culpan and Jasmine Downs-Bryant.

SCHOOL ASTROTURF UPDATE
During the school holidays the turfing contractors
will complete the astroturfing of our existing courts.
We certainly look forward to using it when it is
completed. We will have 2 tennis courts, 2 netball
courts and a training facility for a range of sports.

MATARIKI
We have had a fantastic week of activities to
celebrate Matariki week. A huge thank you to
Caitlin Scott for organising this event and to the
staff who ran a particular rotation of programmes
each day for our House groups.
The kai which was prepared by our students and
cooked by the staff  was well-received.
Thank you to our families who provided the kai for
the boil-up and soup and to the Supporters’
Committee for your contribution of bread rolls.

SUPPORTERS’ COMMITTEE
The Supporter’s Committee would like to thank all
those people who came to the ‘Barn Dance’ last
Saturday night. It was an awesome night with
great music, food and fun had by all.
Approximately $5000 was raised, which is amazing,
and will benefit our school immensely.
Please check out our list of sponsors who provided
items for the auction in this newsletter. Remember
to support these businesses, because without them
we would not have raised the amount of funds on
the night.

TOUGH GUY & GAL CHALLENGE
Our students had a most enjoyable time 2 weeks
ago, clambering through mud and over a range
of obstacles on the course at the Ngaruawahia
Christion Camp. Huge thanks to the parents who
provided transport and assistance on the day and
to Mrs Telfer for organising the registrations and the
students at this event.

POOL KEYS
These keys still need to be returned to school ASAP.
9    Gemma Harding 37  Julie Moir



SPORTS CAMP - TOTARA SPRINGS
Our sports camp students are gearing up for their
week in Matamata in week 2 of Term 3. They have
been practising their ‘cheer’ which they will
perform on Thursday night at camp. Thank you to
Melissa O’Brien for your professional guidance.

ARIA SCIENCE FAIR
Yesterday we had a number of projects judged at
the Aria Science Fair. A lot of work from students
and teachers have gone into these over the last
couple of weeks and every student that
completed their projects can be very proud of
their efforts.

1st Place Year 4-6
Eden Culpan & Emily Phillips "Nutritious Illumination"

3rd Place Year 4-6
Emily Robertson & Grayson Telfer "Smelly Plants"

1st Place Year 7-8
Hunter Coleman "Horse Power"

Highly Commended
Kennedy Cruickshank & Zoe Lupton
Echo Wheeler & Kaden Taia
Petra Lincoln & Jasmine Downs-Bryant
Ryan Phillips
Aaron Parkes, Koen Downs & Charlie McGillivray
Karamea Harmon
Lachlan Thompson
Sienna Roberts & Lucinda Usher
Karla Davey
Petra Coleman

EPRO8 CHALLENGE
Our year 7&8 team competed at St Paul's
Collegiate last night in the finals event and came
8th = in the Waikato. This is an awesome result for
our students and they can be very proud.

Ngā manaakitanga
Kevin Jones
Principal

AGRICULTURAL DAY - ORGANISER
NEEDED!
It is that time of year again!! Our
Agricultural Day is held in October
and is one of our biggest events in
the year. The date is set at the first
Otorohanga B & G Group Day
meeting which is to be held on Thursday 15th July
2021 at 7pm at The Otorohanga Club. We must
have 2 delegates from our school attend this
meeting. These delegates don't necessarily have
to be our organiser but we do need 2 people to

represent our school as Group Day is an event for
all Otorohanga local schools and they require our
support. Please let Emma Telfer know if you can
help by attending this meeting 027 644 0434.
We are also looking for our next Ag Day
coordinator/s to organise the calf, lamb and goat
sections only for the day, teachers will be in
charge of the Horticultural sections. This event can
seem from the outside like a mammoth task but
we have lots of support available here at school
for someone or a small group of people who
would like to give it a go! As calving season has
sprung upon us already, we are aware that our
farming families are getting busy. However, we will
need someone to put up their hand in order for this
event to be possible. Please contact Emma or any
staff member if you can help.

Last Soccer Draw -
Friday 9 July

3.30 pm Red & Green Pods
U10 Grade
3.30 pm Kio Kio Phoenix vs Oto Sth Red
3.30 pm Kio Kio Rovers vs Oto Sth Blue

U13 Grade
3.30 pm Kio Kio Kings vs Oto Sth Gold
4.20 pm KK Wanderers vs Oto Sth Green

School Holidays - The Kiwi Kids Club
Open from 7.00am to 5.45pm

Monday to Friday
Anglican Church 54 Haerehuka St Otorohanga.
Depending on daily activity costs range from
$42.00 up to $58.00 +GST a day. Winz subsidy

available. We will also put on a van to pick
children up from Te kuiti around 8.00am

drop-offs 5.00pm.
What’s on our Programme Trip days - Leap

laser tag and trap, Ten pin bowling, Time Zone,
Splashy pottery, Hamilton Movies Te Awamutu,

Menz shed Otorohanga.
In club days we are making sock puppets,
jewellery and dream catchers, tie dying,

technology and pizza day. To enrol your child
for what days you need care - Phone Wiggs

021491616.

SUBWAY COLLECTION
ROSTER

09 July                Danyelle Neustroski



We would like to thank the following
businesses for their support for our Barn

Dance fundraiser:

A Little Bit Different Boutique
Hello Rosie Nails & Beauty

Unichem Otorohanga Pharmacy
Hazelmade

Moss & Co Floral Design
Sherie’s Hair Studio

Giltrap Agrizone
Haddads

Peter Burton’s
Cutthroat Barbers
Pat Prescott Ltd

Mitre 10 Trade Hamilton
Farm Source

Mitre 10 Otorohanga
Pure Romance

Bulk Lines
Supa Shavers

King Country Prepackers
Good Guys Hire



CELEBRATING
MATARIKI


